
 

 

 

 

Update: Unpaid salaries of employees due to non-

compliance with the verification process in the 

Mpumalanga Department of Health 
 

It was previously reported that the Mpumalanga Department of Health unilaterally froze the salaries of 

employees who did not comply with the staff verification process conducted by the Mpumalanga 

Provincial Treasury to authenticate employees against the Persal system.  

 

After the PSA complained to the Public Service Commission regarding this irregularity and the non-

compliance with the Basic Conditions of Employment Act by the employer. The employer requested a 

bilateral meeting, and a resolution was taken that payment will be made to affected employees on the 20th 

day of July 2023.  

 

Should the employer deviate from the agreement taken in the bilateral meeting and should any PSA 

member still not receive their payment on the agreed date, please inform the PSA Mpumalanga Provincial 

office at this email address: Sbongile.ngomane@psa.co.za or Jabulile.mnisi@psa.co.za. 

 

Employees interested in joining the PSA, please contact Sylvia Watkins on 082 880 8941 or Thandiwe 

Mziyako on 060 962 8512, or the office on 013 741 7500. 
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